
THIS WEEK THE LORD WILLING 
 

SUNDAY  September 15th 

7:45 Worship H/C 
9:00 Education Hour 
10:15 Worship H/C 
 

MONDAY  September 16th 

6:00 Prayer Time 
6:00 School Board Meeting 
7:00 Council Meeting 
 
 
TUESDAY  September 17th 
 

  
 

WEDNESDAY September 18th 
10:40 Chapel 
6:30 JAM/Confirmation/Youth Group 

 

 
THURSDAY  September 19th 
7:00 Worship  

FRIDAY  September 20th 
 

 
 
 
 
SATURDAY September 21st 
 
 
 
 
 
SUNDAY September 22nd 

7:45 Worship  
9:00 Education Hour 
10:15 Worship  
11:30 Voters Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 

  REMEMBER OUR SHUT- INS IN PRAYER   

Marlys Zemke-Wellington Place Assisted Living 
 

 

God’s Blessings on your special day! 

THOSE SERVING THIS WEEK 
IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

 
 

ELDERS FOR SEPTEMBER 
John Christensen & Rick Borchardt 

 

ALTAR GUILD FOR SEPTEMBER 
  Gerry & Mary Marquardt 

 
 

USHERS THIS WEEKEND 
 Roger & Beverly Tesch~ 7:45 

Sean & Seth Baumann 
 

Steve & Carol Kunze~ 10:15 
Tom & Rhonda Swensen 

 
 

ACOLYTES THIS WEEKEND 
Addison Marten~ 7:45 

McKenzie Christensen~ 10:00 
September 19th~Thomas Rux 

                                          
 

CLEANING TEAM  
September 8th-21st– Tom & Janet Felch 

 
A cry room is located by the choir loft steps. 

Happy Birthday this week to: 

 

Happy Anniversary this week to: 

 

 
The Week September 15th-September 22nd 

 2024 
St. John Lutheran Church and School 
164923 County Road Z, Wausau, WI  54403 

 
Church & School Office-715-842-5212 

Secretary’s e-mail:  
church.secretary@stjohnofwausau.org 

           school.secretary@stjohnofwausau.org 
 

Pastor John Stransky -715-907-8002 
Pastor‘s Email- 

pastor.john@stjohnofwausau.org 
 

 Church & School Office Hours  
Monday –Friday 

 8:00 AM– 2:00 PM 
 

Diane Goetsch- Principal  
Ext. 108 Email- 

diane.goetsch@stjohnofwausau.org 
 

Church and School 
Fax Number - 849-9558 

Website:  www.stjohnofwausau.org 

 

Our Mission Statement 
 

“St. John Lutheran Church and School is 

dedicated to worship, love, teach, reach out 

and care through the love of Christ Jesus.”  

Nathan & Kimberly Pagel (9/15) 

Wayne & Lori Breitenfeldt (9/21)

Ben & April Guss(9/22)                                         

Scott & Lori Hansen (9/22)  

Zachary Pagel (9/17)                                 

John Christensen (9/17)                                                 

Samantha Fenske (9/17)                         

Jerome Prahl (9/18)                               

Moses Kohn (9/18)                                   

Steve Hahn (9/18)                               

Steven Jome (9/18)                            

Benjamin Schlund (9/19)                      

Sam Morgan(9/19)                                    

Ethan Zimmermann (9/20)                      

Isabella Erdman (9/20)                            

Joe Thorson (9/21)                               

Adam Kohn(9/21)                              

Kevin Weaver(9/21)                                                  

Marie Valent (9/21  



Please have the announcements into the Church office 
by Wednesday at 9:00 am. Thank you 

ATTENDANCE REPORT                2023      2024 
Thursday, September 5th                 N/A           N/A 
Sunday, September 8th                   100           150 
                          

   BUILDING FUND FINANCIAL STATUS 
Contributions received for week of September 8th, 2024 

$200.00 
Building Loan-$19,560.34 

 
OFFERING LAST WEEK 

Envelope & Plate 
Week of September 8th, 2024 $2045.00 
Tuition-$1200.00  Extended Care-$.00 

  Debt Reduction (To pay Line of Credit Only)-$.00 
Line of Credit this week-$.00  

Expenses paid this week-$2042.56 
Payroll paid this week-$ 

 
 

Electronic Giving for week of September 8th 
General Fund-$2873.00  Building Fund-$232.00 

 
Pictorial Directory Photo Session Sign Up Now 
Available: September 18 – October 6 we will begin the 
task of taking photos for the new Directory, which will be 
published in November.  You will need to schedule an 
appointment and we have a convenient online process 
for that.  We are using Sign up Genius, link and QR code 
below, which will provide you with the opportunity to 
schedule a session that best fits you and your families 
schedules.  We have 20-minute time slots set up but ask 
if your family has 5 or more members that you would 
schedule two adjacent time slots.  Please arrive 15 
minutes before your appointment to allow 
ample time to confirm personal contact 
information for the official church record, 
and make your final preparations for the 
photo.  If you need assistance 
scheduling an appointment, please 
contact Bryan Piepenburg (715-573-
5549) and he can get you scheduled.  
Schedule your appointment at https://tinyurl.com/26tf8tzt 
or scan the QR Code. You do not need to create a Sign 
Up Genius account, but doing so is free, and will allow 
you to modify your appointment if necessary. 

Annual Reports are due from all 2023-24 Board and 
Committee Chairs. Please submit your report to the 
Church Office as soon as possible.  

Sunday school for preschool through 5th grade will 
resume on September 15 from 9:00-10:00 AM.  
Preschool and kindergarten meets each week in the 
church basement.  1st grade through 5th grade meets in 
the church library.  If you have any questions, contact 
Kris Prahl at ckprahl@frontier.com or 715-581-4045. 

"CALLING  ALL MEN! YES, ALL MEN!"  September 27, 
28, 29. St. John Men's Retreat.  Theme is 
"Battleground"!  Location is Lyle and Lana Kunze 
property in town of Hewitt......only 11 miles from St. John. 
Expect relevant bible studies, too much food, campfire, 
and tons of fellowship!  Bring your four wheeler, shotgun, 
and golf club!  Invite your buddy, son, Dad, neighbor, or 
friend to come along.  Cost is $45.00 which includes all 
program and meal expenses. Registration with payment 
no later than Sunday, September15.  Questions?  Call 
Lyle at 715-210-4101." 

The University Chamber Choir from Concordia 
University Nebraska will be in concert at Zion Lutheran 
Church, 709 N. 6th St in Wausau, on September 15th at 
1:00 P.M. All are welcome, this is a free event. 

Mark your calendars! October 12th, Join the North and 
South Wisconsin LL Districts at their joint convention 
hosted at Trinity Lutheran Church, Wausau. All are 

welcome to attend. Our guest speaker is Lutheran Hour 
Ministries staff member Kari Vo, Theological editor and 
author of the Daily Devotions and So California LLL 
District President, Dick Gast and chairman of the 
PetalPushers focusing on Energizing Mission. Join us for 
a day of spiritual growth with inspirational presentations 
to encourage and equip you as partners in His mission. 
Register today for the North and South Wisconsin LLL 
District Joint Convention to renew and re-ignite your faith 
journey through inspirational presentations. Find 
Convention and registration information at https://
www.nw-sw-lll-lhm.org/. 

Memorials received this week: In memory of Dennis 
Wandke from Shirley Zahrt. 

There will be a St. John Voter’s Meeting on 
September 22nd at 11:30, please plan on attending. 

St. John Seniors Club will meet on Tuesday, September 
24th at 12:30. We will begin with a pot luck lunch, please 
bring a dish to pass if you are able. Our speaker will be 
Rev. Dr. DuWayne Lueck, District President of the North 
Wisconsin District of the LCMS. He will 
be sharing information on the LCMS 
missions in Peru. All are welcome, 
please join us. Lutheran Church—
Missouri Synod involvement in Peru began in 1997, when 
the LCMS awarded a grant for flood relief and medical 
care. In August 2007, an 8.0 magnitude earthquake 
struck south of Lima killing more than 500 people, injuring 
more than 1,000 and destroying more 34,410 homes, 
according to news reports. The towns of Lucumo and 
Lunahuan were largely overlooked in the government and 
other relief organizations. LCMS missionaries traveled to 
Lima, Lucumo and Lunahuan two weeks after the 
earthquake to evaluate how they could respond to the 
people in need. Missionaries handed out Bibles, food and 
personal hygiene products, and they got approval from 
the local government authorities to work there. The 
LCMS awarded a grant to repair an irrigation system that 
provides water for families and for crops. Two Peruvian 
pastors and an alliance missionary are serving 
congregations in Peru.  Both Peruvian pastors are recent 
graduates of Concordia the Reformer Seminary in the 
Dominican Republic. Pastor Ramírez, who was ordained 
and installed in 2022, is married to LCMS Missionary 
Deaconess Caitlin Ramirez. LCMS operations on the 
ground in Peru also prepare for the arrival and service of 
short-term teams, which perform many tasks, such as 
assisting with construction work in villages and teaching 
English in order to build relationships and share the 
Gospel. The Evangelical Lutheran Church—Peru became 
a member of the International Lutheran Council in 
September 2007.  

Town of Wausau Fire Department Picnic: Please join 
us September 21st at the Town of Wausau Fire 
Department, 161848 County Rd Z. The picnic will be from 
11:00 A.M.-3:00 P.M. There will be a 5K Fun Run at 
10:00 A.M. You sign up on their Facebook page. There 
will be food, raffles, silent auction, paddle wheel and kids 
activities. The town of Wausau Volunteer Fire 
Department is hosting this picnic to raise funds for a new 
Fire Engine. All are welcome! 

Attention Crafters: Care Ministry Harvest Fest is quickly 
approaching on October 13th, 2024. This year we will be 
asking for new craft items to sell. If the item sells, the 
money will be donated to Care Ministry. If it does not sell, 
it will be returned to you. Bake Sale items and canned 
items would also be appreciated. A free will donation will 
be taken for the Bake Sale items. Contact Gerry 
Marquardt with questions 715-297-3167. 

Reminder to please RSVP for Officer Summit on Monday, 
September 23rd at 6p.  April Guss can be reached by call 
or text at 715-432-8931.   

https://www.nw-sw-lll-lhm.org/
https://www.nw-sw-lll-lhm.org/

